
Committee Meeting

June 15, 2016 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Michael McKinney, Sr. at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Michael McKinney, Sr., Whitney Jasmin, Jr., , James Jasmin, Stanley Folse, Russell Loupe, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Craig Carter, Kevin Hebert and Jeffery Henry, Eric Matherne, Gary Watson were present. Vice-President Marlin Rogers and Attorney Larry Buquoi were absent.
Mr. Robert Graves with Nationwide Marketing addressed the Board Members concerning selling surplus equipment at auction at the Lafourche Basin Levee District. 
Commissioner Stanly Folse presented the Equipment Committee Report. He said that presently, all the District’s equipment is operational with the exception of unit# 1035 a John Deere tractor which was sent to Sunshine Equipment for hydraulic repairs. Ivy discussed the status on the repairs on Unit# 1035 and the prices to complete the repairs. At that time Equipment Chairman Stanly Folse asked to put on the agenda for the July 6, 2016 meeting for Attorney Larry Buquoi to dicuss with John Deere the repairs on Unit# 1035. Randy asked to put on the agenda for July 6, 2016 meeting to get permission for Robert Graves with Nationwide Marketing to sell the surplus equipment at auction to held at the Lafourche Basin Levee District. 

Commissioner James Jasmin presented the Personnel Committee report. He said we received 12 applicants who Civil Service deemed qualified for the two Mobile Equipment Operator 2 positions. Once the interview process has been completed two of the applicants will be selected to be employed with the levee district. As a reminder the levee district is governed by the rules and regulations of the Louisiana Department of Civil Service. 

The Safety Committee report was presented by Commission Kevin Hebert. He said since the last safety report was given, we had no lost time accidents to report to the Board. The last safety meeting was held June 13, 2016 at 6:00 a.m. Three films from the National Safety Council were shown:

Protecting Your Back, Summer Safety and Safety and the Human Factor.



The next safety meeting is scheduled for Monday July 18, 2016 at 6:00 a.m.

Larry and Randy discussed the 408 endorsement letters requested by the US Corps Engineers to the Board. Larry requested the table item be put on the agenda for July 6, 2016 meeting the 408 Endorsement letter request. 

House Bill 1087 by Representative Miller has been signed by the Governor and takes effect August 1, 2016

Since there were no other committee matters to discuss, Commissioner Loupe moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Henry.  Meeting adjourned.

                                                                

                                  Executive Director
